Dynamics Working Group September, 2003 Report to the ROS

1. ERCOT held a meeting on August 29 on presenting wind generation dynamics models developed by Electrotek and PTI for ERCOT. PTI  and Electrotek presented the wind generation models developed for incorporating into the PSS/E. 

2. DWG had a conference call on Thursday September 4 and discussed another revision of the TVD project report.  DWG has approved two sets of criteria to address ERCOT transient voltage security. These criteria are emailed with this report. They are essentially the same as what was presented in the April and July ROS meetings. Following are a summary of the DWG recommendations described in the report.  

a. Because of uncertainties regarding the load model DWG does not recommend for these criteria to be included in the ERCOT Operating Guides at this time. Also DWG believes that the application of these criteria should not be mandatory at this time.

b. DWG recommends that TDSPs concerned with transient voltage security begin applying these criteria and share their experience regarding their effectiveness and feasibility.

c. DWG recommends that ERCOT support and participate actively in the EPRI’s load modeling research effort. Additional load modeling and data collection should be performed to fill any gaps not covered by the EPRI effort.

d. Additional investigation will be needed to evaluate cost effectiveness of these guides.

e. After enough experience has been gained in applying these criteria, they should be revisited and possibly revised. At that time also the issue of including these criteria in the ERCOT Operating Guides should be considered.

A draft of part I report is emailed to the ROS with this report for their review and comments.  Comments, if any, should be sent to the DWG chair ( reza.ebrahimian@austinenergy.com ) by September 30, 2003. Work on part II of the project will begin soon. When part II of this project is completed, this report will be amended with additional material and finalized for the ROS’s approval. 

Upcoming DWG activities:

The DWG will start, in late September or early October, working on the second part of transient voltage security criteria. Part two of this project includes investigation of the effect of generators transient voltage performance and operating criteria on transient voltage stability. 
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